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Coming together to 

reach and disciple ALL of 

Godõs children while 

remaining faithful to ALL 

of Godõs Word. 
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In Blessed Memory : at rest and rejoicing in Godõs presence  

\ Billy F. Irick    December  21, 2015            \ Leonard K. Kelly    January 12, 2016   
 

In Blessed Celebration: a child of God through Holy Baptism  

\ Darren Wicker      January 10, 2016  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

                                                

Pastorõs Page:  Gracious Mandates              
Sometime in my seminary years I heard the term ñgracious mandateò. It seems like an oxymoron, mutually 

exclusive terms, like a confusion of law and gospel.  Yet it was a professorôs way of describing the compelling 

invitation of our Lord to come to Him for our own good.  It is as if our Lord wants so badly for us to come to Him 

that He almost makes us, whether we want to or not.  Yes, His Holy Spirit does invite us and enable us to accept that 

invitation, but He does not force us to respond to it. That He doesnôt make us come to Him doesnôt mean that He 

doesnôt want us to come.  

What are some of those invitations that fall under a ñgracious mandateò?  Prayer is certainly one of them.  So 

serious is our Lord about this invitation that He even gave us words to use in prayer, or at least for an outline to form 

our own prayer. In the ñLordôs Prayerò he tells us what our priorities of prayer are to be, so that we donôt 

misunderstand how we are to pray. (This Prayer will be the subject of our Lenten series on Wednesday evenings.)  

Even when we donôt know how to pray, or are speechless, the Holy Spirit intercedes for us with words we cannot 

express.   

Another gracious mandate is expressed in the commandment to worship Him.  (Psalm 96:6) Now if we told 

others to worship us we would rightfully be called delusional ego-maniacs.  But then, we did not create all things 

visible and invisible, nor sustain them, nor die for sinners and rise again, nor answer prayers.  The Lord, whom we 

are to worship, did all these things. He alone is worthy of our worship.  Yet we donôt worship to satisfy a divine sized 

ego. Worship blesses us. When we come close to Him, it is always for our good, and for the encouragement of others.  

The world is a crazy and scary place, and in some ways it is getting even more so.  It is easy to forget in the din 

of godless noise and individualized theology that caters to our own vain philosophies, that Godôs Word, heard and 

taught in the assembly of His house, has truth to keep us on the right path.  His law reminds us of what aligns with his 

will and what doesnôt.  His grace, heard and received in absolution and by sacramental means, reminds us that even 

our missteps will not cause Him to reject us.  We are invited to confirm those truths each Lordôs Day in Worship and 

Sunday School.   

So it is by His grace that our Lord invites us, even commands us, to come to Him in prayer, worship, and to 

learn and grow in the knowledge of His Word.  He will not force you to come, but rather urgently desires that you do.  

Donôt be among those over whom Jesus lamented in Luke 13:  O Jerusalem, Jerusalem, the city that kills the 

prophets and stones those who are sent to it! How often would I have gathered your children together as a hen 

gathers her brood under her wings, and you would not! Behold, your house is forsakené 

We donôt have to stone the prophets, apostles, or even Jesus to kill them today.  We can just ignore them. The 

effect upon us is the same, that we are cut ourselves from the fellowship that blesses us.  So our Lordôs grace urgently 

invites us to come to Him: Enter his gates with thanksgiving, and his courts with praise! Give thanks to him; bless his 

name!  Psalm 100:4                                      Pastor Tom Konz  

 

 

February Themes: The Words for Worship 

SUNDAYS    8:00am & 10:45am 
February 7    ñY'shua - The Jewish Way to Say Jesusò   Steve Cohen, Apple of His Eye Ministry 

February 14   ñThe Lord . . . Is My Refuge!ò  Psalm 91:1ï13 

February 21   ñLamenting the Lostò    Philippians 3:17ï4:1 

February 28    ñUnless You Repent..ò Luke 13:1ï9 
 

Lenten Midweek Series    6:45pm 
Theme:  The Lordôs Prayer:  A Prayer for All Seasons 

February 10:  Ash Wednesday ï Seasons of Needing Forgiveness ï 5
th
 Petition  

February 17:  Seasons of Lifting Up the Lord -  1
st
 Petition 

February  24: Seasons of Wondering Whoôs in Control ï 2
nd

 Petition 

March 2:         Seasons of Seeking Godôs Will  - 3
rd

 Petition 

March 9:         Seasons of Thanks for Simple Things ï 4
th
 Petition 

March 16:       Seasons of Standing Up to Evil  - 6
th
 & 7

th
 Petitions  



             

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday School News  

by Cheryl Konz, Sunday School Superintendent  

 

  A Personal Reflection from Cheryl  

 

 

I hear some parents say, òI cannot get my child to want to go to Sunday School.ó  I 

hear some parents say, òMy child wanted to go with his friend to their church.ó  I hear some 

parents say, òIt is just hard to get going since Sunday is our only day off.ó   

Understood.  And I sympathize. My growing up experience was different.  May I share 

these personal thoughts?  

 I grew up in a family where it was not even a question.  Sunday was Godõs day and 

we were in Sunday School (my brother and I, not my parents) and  church (our whole family) 

without failéeven on vacation.  I accumulated òvisitorõs certificatesó so I could show my SS 

teacher at home and thus preserve my òperfect attendanceó.  With those certificates, I was 

able to òpurchaseó a Bible from the rewards choices.  It took me 10 months of perfect 

attendance to earn it.  I was so proud.  

As an adult, getting my three kids ready on my own (ages 1, 6, 8) while Tom (pastor to 

two churches) had to head off to do the early service at our other church 22 miles away 

was a challenge, but never a question of not being at church.  In order to avoid the HASSLE 

AND ARGUMENTS (that Satan loves to support in order to keep us from going to Godõs 

houseéduh), I played Christian music  tapes every Sunday morning, LOUDLY, to help ME 

know God was in charge and to keep my heart in the right place AND as a signal to my kids 

that it was Godõs day so, time to get ready! No choices.  Just what we did just like we do not 

have choices about going to school, to sports practices, t o work, etc.    

And guess what?  Sundays were (and are) always a blessing ésometimes my kids and 

I were the blessing to others, and sometimes church members were the blessing to us.  

Sometimes there were unhappy moments with my kids or with other people, but , Godõs 

house and worshipping Him and loving others was what I had (and still today have to do) to 

keep my eye and heart focused on.   

May God bless you and your families and our Faith Family as we grow in Christ together!  

Love, Cheryl   

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

News for February:  

Sunday School Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper - February 9 th:  Setup starts at 4:30pm and 

cooking shortly thereafter.  Please check the sheet to see what to bring.  If your name is not 

on the list, just bring more bacon!  Meal at 5:30pm; palm leaves ceremony about 6:15pm.  

Lessons for 3rd olds -6th grade in February :  John the Baptist Prepares the Way; The Baptism of 

Jesus; The Temptation of Jesus; Jesus Calls Philip and Nathaniel.  

  Youth :  Join Emily Lansmon in the Youth Room ñgreat  stuff happening there!  

  Adults :  Please join in with Pastor Konz in the narthex on different denominations.  

5th Sunday Brunch is February 7 th in FFC - due to a special speaker who is a Jew and has 

become a Jewish Christian.  He will inspire the older kid s, youth, and adults.  Our younger 

ones might have a class or may go to the nursery so the teachers can hear our speaker.  

Mickler Baladares:   Our Food for the Poor adopted child, age 14, from Nicaragua , has 

received pictures, stickers, and notes from us at  Christmas.  We are allowed to send letters, 

pictures, drawings, stickerséanything that fits in a flat envelope.  Offerings on Sunday 

morning go toward the $34 a month it takes to sponsor him and any extra monies  go to our 

Breadbox Ministry for community n eeds.  Thanks for your support!  

 

THE PLACE TO LEARN GODõS WORD 

WITH YOUR CHURCH FAMILY!   

 



 

 

 

 

¶ Set up Tables, griddles, utensils, etc:  4:30 pm  

¶ Cooking pancakes: 4:45 pm -5:45pm  

¶ Cooking bacon/sausage if needed  

¶ Eat:  5:45pm -6:30pm  

¶ Burning of the Palms Ceremony 6:15 pm  or 6:30pm  

¶ Clean -up  

All SS students, teachers, some parents help nended with all 

of the above tasks for the supper.  

24 oz. Syrup Bottle (or larger) & ½ or 1 Gallon Chocolate or  White 

MilkñKaci Hatfield, Willow Osterloh, Eli Espinoza, Molly Hatton, Lucy 

Espinoza, Daniel Carrasco  

Tub butter or margarine (small or medium size) &  1 lb Bacon 

(already cooked if possible) ñMason Hatton, Emery Nehring, Sloan 

Weber, Addy Ashley  

1 lb Sausage (already cooked if possible) & 64 oz or larger Juice ñ

Tyler Lee, Torie Cameron, Kodi Hatfield, Kameron Seider, Joseph 

Gray, Logan Hanna  

1 lb Bacon (already cooked if possible) & 64 oz or larger Juice ñ

Kathryn Cameron, Hannah Lee, Elliott Nehring, Kallan Kimbrough, 

Aiden Espinoza, Kason Seider, Noah Ashley  

Box Pancake Mix (water added only)  & 1 lb. Bacon or Sausage 

(already cooked if possible) ñKylie Curtoys, Anna Gray, Alex 

Cameron, Eric Carrasco, Rett Douglas, Tara Garza, 

Ethan ehriKimbrough, Landry Stroe bel, Seth Curtoys, Rieken Douglas, 

Gaby Carrasco, Karl Fredrickson, Kerstin Fredrickson  

 

SUNDAY SCHOOL 



 
 

The series for Wednesday night FLY during January was a discussion of the 

Lutheran motto: Sola Fide, Sol a Gratia, Sola Scriptura ð by Faith Alone, by 

Grace Alone, by Scripture Alone. We had great discussions about what 

makes our faith unique and how we are saved not by our own doing, but 

by the grace of God alone. We also discussed Lutherõs Rose and made a 

seal of our own ! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

During Sunday school, we made it through the book of Philippians! We 

learned about encouragement, the difference between joy and 

happiness, humility, our faulty nature, constantly pushing further in faith, 

and thoughtfulness.  What a packed Epistle!  We will be continuing our 

Bible studies with the book of Ephesians. Join us at 9:45 am  every Sunday!  

 

We had a blast with Family Fun Night! The first Wednesday of every month 

we dedicate to family, fun, and fellowship.  Parents, sib lings, and friends 

are invited for dinner, worship, and fun! Next Family Fun Night will be 

February 3 rd.  Join us for MardiGras -style dinner at 5:30 p m and stay until  

8 pm for awesome fellowship.  

 

During Lent, FLY will have open gym at 5:30 pm  (basketball,  cards, 

hanging out, etc.) and then will join the congregation at 6 pm  for dinner  

and the service.   

      by Emily Lansmon  

 



 

 

 

                                                                                                                                      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Held every 3 years, the LCMS Youth Gathering provides thousands of youth and 

adults the opportunity to come together as a community of Godõs people to 

learn more about Jesus Christ, the Christian faith and their Lutheran identity. 

During the five days of the Gathering, youth spend time together in Godõs word, 

worship, service and fellowship with others from across the synod.  

 

 

PLEASE Help Us Make a Leap of Faith this Leap Year  

 
On July 16 -20, 2016 Faith will be proud to send  

16 youth and 5 adults to the:   
 

2016 LCMS National Youth Gathering  
in New Orleans, Louisiana  

Our youth have been preparing for this event since August of 2015. During this February 
which is also a Leap Year, our Goal is to raise $2,900 in 29 Days. Please see the large 
February calendar in the Narthex. You may help us reach our goal by removing one of the 
envelopes from the calendar, placing the amount of money listed on the envelope inside 
and placing it in the offering plate. You may donate as an individual, or form a group, and 
choose a larger donation envelope. Whatever your choice, we appreciate your support! 
The LCMS National Youth Gathering is a great foundation for Leaping into a life of faithful 
service to our Lord. Please prayerfully consider your participation. Thank you!  

If you would like to know more checkout www.lcmsgathering.com or speak with Kim 
Mitchell faitheducation@embarqmail.com 254-592-2632.  

 

RAISING FUNDS 

http://www.lcmsgathering.com/
mailto:faitheducation@embarqmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Thank you all so much for your support and  

at any time call 214-497-0441.  Emily Lansmon  

 

 
 

Save the Date!  
 

 Spring FLY Bake Sale on March 13 th!  
 

FLY will be at Walmart selling baked 

goods to raise money for National 

Youth Gathering and Camp, but we 

need YOUR help! Please consider 

donating baked goods for the sale. Last 

fallõs bake sale was a huge hit, letõs 

repeat that!   

 

Who:    Youth ages 8 -17 

What:    Camp Shiloh  

When:    June 12 -17, 2016 

Where:    Lake Bob Sandlin, near Pittsburg, Texas  

How much:  $414 per camper - $207 paid by family/$207 through 

fundraising activities.  
 

Your NON -REFUNDABLE $50 deposit is due by March 1st. Please give 

to Kim Mitchell or place in her mailbox. The balance of $157 is due 

by April 24th.  
 

Questions:  faitheducation@embarqmail.com  or 254-592-2632 
 

 

mailto:faitheducation@embarqmail.com


 
 

 NewsñRetreatñWhatõs Coming 

 Our ladies enjoyed welcoming 18 people in attending the Mission 

Program and lunch on January 17 th.  Jonathan Reich, a TSU student and 

Lutheran from Hamilton, presented the story of his mission trip to Uganda.  He 

was interesting and inspiringéplus we enjoyed a great lunch and fellowship with 

others.  Thanks to all for donating to Mites and supporting missions, too!  

 Please come for our One Day Retreat  to take place on Sat., February 20 th.  

Trinity Zone LWML Retreat & Prayer Service  

 

Saturday, February 20 th  

@ Faith Lutheran Church, 3000 Northwest Loop, Stephenville  

9:00am - 3:30pm  Participant books, craft, lunch and snacks included 
$20 each  if registration received  by Feb. 6TH  

$25 after Feb. 6.  Register by Feb. 13 to ensure  

  enough materials for all participants  are available.  

Daycare provided at no cost.  Notify ahead of time.  

Name:________________ ___________________  

Address:______________ ___________________  

Phone:______________Email:________________  

Daycare needed?   Yes     No      If yes, # of children and ages:  

______________________________ _________  

Send registration form & fee to :  

 Make checks to:  òLWML Trinity  Zoneó 

Jean Baron 

7423 Elman Lane 

Azle, TX  76020  

Any questions ?    Contact Marlene White.  You may call, text , email: 254 - 965 - 2049 Home     

254 - 967 - 3379  Cell   Email:  wjmmwhite@embarqmail.com  

 

 

 

 

Lutheran Womenôs                             

Missionary League  
 

mailto:wjmmwhite@embarqmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OTHER LWML NEWS:   

 

FEBRUARY 10TH:  Providing a lunch meal for the 

Womenõs Job Corps in Dublin 

FEBRUARY 11TH:  Business meeting in Room 6 @ 

6:00pm.  

FEBRUARY 20TH:  Retreat with all Zone invited ñin 

Family Center 9:00 -3:30 

MARCH 16TH:  LUTHERAN WORLD RELIEF SCHOOL KITS:  

We are gathering items for the kits and making 

special bags.  See items needed on the list in the 

narthex and check off whatever you bring.  Deadline 

by March 16 th.  Sunday School kids will put the bags 

together on Mar ch 20 th.   

APRIL 9TH:   Church Garage Sale!! ñBring items and set 

up on Friday, April 8 th 

 

We welcome all women and invite you to join us in òServing the Lord with Gladnessó. 

With His love, your LWML Officers  

Lynann Simpson, Marlene White, Whitney Lee, Rachel Moravec, Cheryl Konz,  

Rosanne Keilers  
 

 

 



 

 

Evangelism Committee will meet at 6:00pm on February 8, in the Library.  

 

Faith School Ministry - Secret Prayer Pals (Kim Mitchell and Sherre West will be 

setting up a "reveal" meeting in May. We believe all have been blessed!  

 

Men's Bible Study - Jim Myers may choose three topics as possible studies or he 

may set a time for the men to meet so they can choose together. Please let him 

know if you  are interested in this.  

 

Evangelism Essentials Assessment Form - We have talked about these topics: 

Following Worship & Disciple Making Ministries. One of the aspects that we are 

now doing is calling worship guests within 48 hours of their visit.  

 

Prayer Garden - This will be discussed further as we get warmer weather: 

walkway?; removing dead shrubs? Let us know if you are interested in helping 

with this.  

 

Lutheran Hour Ministries Pamphlets - We will be ordering more pamphlets.  

 

Thank you for pickin g up your Change for Life baby bottles!   

 

Apple of His Eye Ministry speaker will be serving February 7, and Food for the 

Poor speaker will be serving May 1.  

 

Stephen's Ministry - we talked about this ministry and are praying for those who 

desire to go to the Leadership Training in either April or July to let Pastor know.  

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Sherre West 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      Greg Wertz, who has served in Stephen Ministry leadership in the past, will attend 

Leadership training this year with Pastor Konz and one of two other members who are 

considering attending. After the leadership training, those interested and willing to be Stephen 

Ministers will be trained by them here at Faith over 20 weeks.   For more information about the 

ministry in general go to www.stephenministries.org or talk to Greg.  
 

http://www.stephenministries.org/


 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SAIL News of Interest  

    
   On Jan uary  7th fourteen people gathered at Good Tree Assisted Living for Bible 

study.   We celebrated with Pastor Tom for his birthday and also sent cards to 

Darlene Hufstutler, Emma Irick and Leonard Kelly.  

    Our Bible study titled òWho Are We?ó included searching scriptures to learn 

that the Church is Godõs baptized, believing children.  The Bible teache s Christ as 

the Groom to His pure bride, the believers.  We are gathered to God ñyoung and 

old, rich and poor, weak and strong.  This study was especially comforting as we 

later remembered these facts when our S.A.I.L. member and friend Leonard Kelly 

was united with Godõs heavenly saints.  

    Creative Kindness Crafts Ministry began at the Ramming õs home with  Cindy in 

charge.  Ladies gathered for the first session on Tuesday, Jan uary  12 at 10:00am 

when Cindy organized the morning by providing fleece material to make a scarf 

pattern.   The finished scarves will be nice for nursing home residents or hospital 

pat ients.  Cindy has more information in the newsletter.  

    On January 21 , Pastor Tom lead into our S.A.I.L. program with a short devotion 

using a dollar bill and closed with prayer in response to requests from the group.  

Rueben and Mary Walter shared pictu res and a program about their month -long 

trip in Sitka, Alaska, at the Sitka Lutheran church.  Nineteen people thoroughly 

enjoyed their presentation about the original Finnish church, the first Lutheran 

church on the west coast of North America.  The delec table treats included 

salmon loaf and rolls by Mary and blueberry jelly made by one of the ladies at 

the Sitka church.  

   Members contributed money for a meal or two for FLY this spring.  Jeanette 

Quade is keeping tote bags well supplied with interesting projects for children 

using them in church services.  Thank you, Jeanette!   Also, thank you to all who 

continue to leave recycle printer cartridges at church . We typically  collect $40 

each month for office supplies at Staples.  

Next Meetings:  

February 4 th:  Bible Study at Good 

Tree dining room at 10:00am  

February 18 th:  S.A.I.L. Program in the 

Family Center, Room 9 at 10:00am  

 


